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CITY OF LONG BEACH e-g
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

May 20,2014

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the City Manager to execute all necessary documents, and any
subsequent amendments, between the City of Long Beach and the California
Emergency Management Agency (Cal EMA), to provide $7,817 in grant funding
for the period of October 1, 2013 through September 30, 2014, to develop and
implement the Hazardous Materials Emergency Preparedness (HMEP) Area
Plan, and increase appropriations in the CUPA Fund (SR 131) in the Department
of Health and Human Services (HE) by $7,817. (Citywide)

DISCUSSION

The California Emergency Management Agency has awarded the City $7,817 to fund
the development and implementation of the Long Beach Certified Unified Program
Agency (CUPA) HMEP Area Plan.

The purpose of the Long Beach Certified Unified Program Agency HMEP Area Plan is
to assist agencies and businesses in their pre-emergency planning and emergency
response roles. It also provides the public with information about facilities that pose a
threat or potential hazard to the community's health and safety (Community Right-to-
Know). Finally, the Area Plan is designed to assist in the prevention or mitigation of the
damage to the health and safety of persons and the environment for the release or
threatened release of hazardous materials into the workplace or environment. It is
updated every three years.

The HMEP Area Plan will provide procedures for the effective and economical allocation
of resources during a hazardous materials emergency. The plan will focus on four
phases of emergency management: preparedness, response, recovery and mitigation.
It will also establish an emergency organization, assign tasks, specify policy and
general procedures, and provide coordination of planning for all phases of emergency
planning for a hazardous materials incident or emergency. The plan will coordinate
input from all agencies, facility operators and personnel associated with the Long Beach
CUPA. The authority for the Area Plan and content may be found in California Health
and Safety Code Chapter 6.95 and Title 19 of the California Code of Regulations.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Linda Vu on April 25, 2014 and by
Budget Management Officer Victoria Bell on May 2, 2014.
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TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

Timing on this matter is not critical.

FISCAL IMPACT

The total amount of the agreement is $9,771 for the period of October 1,2013 through
September 30, 2014. Cal EMA provides grant funding for this project in the amount of
$7,817. There is a required $1,954 Match Share by the City, which will be provided
through staff time that is budgeted in the CUPA Fund (SR 131). An increase in
appropriation in the amount of $7,817 is requested in the CUPA Fund (SR 131) in the
Department of Health and Human Services (HE).

SUGGESTED ACTION:

Approve recommendation.

Respectfully submitted,

KE~~JOR
HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

APPROVED:


